

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

June 30, 2016

OFFICE OF CIVIL RIGHTS

Return Receipt Requested
Certified Mail #: (b)(6) Privacy, (b)(7)(C) Enf. Privacy

In Reply Refer to: EPA File No. 14X-16-R4

(b)(6) Privacy, (b)(7)(C) Enf. Privacy

Ensley, Alabama (0)(6) Privacy, (b)(7)(

Re: Closure of Administrative Correspondence

Dear (0)(6) Privacy, (0)(7)(C) En

By letter dated March 17, 2016, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), Office of Civil Rights (OCR) notified you that we were unable to open the DVD-R we received on November 10, 2015. The Office of Civil Rights requested another copy of the DVD-R contents in another format or in another media such as CD-R. Although our letter did not state a specific time within which to reply, we had hoped to receive a response to our letter by now. At the moment, OCR assumes that you no longer wish to file a complaint with EPA.

OCR has received a U.S. Postal Service receipt indicating that our letter was delivered to you on March, 25, 2016, and to date, OCR has not received further correspondence from you. Accordingly, by this letter, OCR is officially closing our file on this matter.

If you have any questions about this correspondence, please contact Kwaku Adjei-Bohyen at (202) 564-0638, or by email at adjei-bohyen.kwaku@epa.gov or by mail at U.S. EPA, Office of Civil Rights (Mail Code 1201A), 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Washington, DC. 20460.

Sincerely,

Lilian S. Dorka Acting Director

Office of Civil Rights

cc:

Elise Packard

Assistant General Counsel

Civil Rights and Finance Law Office

Kenneth Lapierre Assistant Regional Administrator Deputy Civil Rights Official U.S. EPA Region 4